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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMAISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

DELHI OIL CORPCRATION, DALLAS, TEXAS

FOR AN ORIER PERMITTING THE COMMUNITIZ~

ING OF SHORT -OR NARROW QUARTER~SECTIONS :

ON A NORTH-SOUTH BASIS AS THEY MAY LIE . CASE NO, 236
ALONG THE WEST SIIE OF TOWNSHIPS 30 AND . - ORDER NO, R~35
31 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, FOR THE PURPOSE(F

CREATING DRILLING UNITS AND ALLOWABIES

APFRQXIMATELY CORRESPONDING TO THE SPACING

AND ALLOWABLE REQUIREMENTS OF ORDER NO. 799

RELATING TO THE BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL

IN SAN JU:W COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

' ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

| DY THE COMMISSION:

This cauge came on for hearing at Santa Fé, New Méxicd, at 10300 oteclock
A. M., October 24, 1950, before the Oil Conservation Gommi-‘ssion of New Mexico,
hereinafter referred to as the *Commission",

. NOW, on this lst dsy of December, 1950, the Commission having before it
for conslderation the testimony adduced at the hearing of said case and being
~fully edvised in the premises,

FINDS:

A. The oxtreme western quarter gectlions of sections: 6, 7, 18,19, 30
and 31 of Townships 30 and 31 north, Range 8 west, N. M.P.M. San ‘Juan County,

New Moxico are “mirrow® quarter sections comprising approximately 100 ac:nes
each,

B, That the gsections in question are wit.hin or near the areal limits
of the Blanco«-}'bsaverde Pool,

C. That wells drilled upon "narrow" half sections ‘would be entitlsd to
only approximately 200/320 of the allowable assigned to a full 320 acre-
drilling unit,

D. That waste would result from unnecessaxy drilling on 200-8.61'9 ﬁhits.
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1, The following "narrow® quarter gsections are hereby unitized as shown
below by threes, each three unitized quarter sections of approximately 300,
acres each to be a drilling unit for the Mesaverde formation underlyings

W/2 Sec. 6 and /4 Sec. 7
SW/4 Sec, 7 and W/2 See, 18
W/2 Sec, 19 and NW/4 Sec, 30
W 4 580. 30 and W/Z SeCQ 31
W/2 8ec. 19 and MW// Sec. 30
SW/4 Sec, 30 and W/2 Sec. 31
for both Townships 30 and 31 north, Range 9 west,

2. (a) Wells which may be located upon these eight unitized drilling
units:will be located as followss

A1l to be not closer than 660 ft, to the outer boundary nox
closer to the center than 330 ft, of the quarter section {Pnarrow®) upon
which it is located;
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SW/4 Sec, 6 for both Townships 30 and 31 north
SM/4 Sec. 18 Range 9 west,

SW/4 Secs 19, |

SW/4 Sec. 30 T |

(b) ALl wells upon the east half of the narrow sections to be
located in the northeast quarter of the section not closer than 660 ft,
to the outer boundary nor closer than 330 ft. to the center of the quar-
ter section upon which they are located.

3, That no well shall be drilled or completed and no Notice of Inten-
tion nor driiling permit shall be approved:iunless one of the above desig-

“nated 300 acre units is assigned to the well for allowable and proration

purposges. n
4+ That the<allowable for any unit shall’in direct’ proporti.on of ‘the
acreage in the unit to 320, i.e., a 300-acre unit will receive 300/320 -

- or 15/16 or 93.75% of a normal unit allowable for 320 acres in Mesaverde

pools spaced one well to each half section,
DONE at Santa Fe, New beico, on this lat day of December, 1950.
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STATE OF NEW NEKIGO
OIL CONSERVATION GOMMISSION
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Septembor 25, 1950_ 2«5’ é:

APPLIGATION. FOR HEARTHO BEGARDING GOMMUNITIZATION OF LEASES ON
A NORTH-SOUTH BASIS ON THE WEST TiER OF SROTIONS, TOWNSHIP3 30
NORTH, 9 WEST AND 31 NORTH, 9 WEST E

"ro Ro R. Spurrie!‘

~ State 04l Conservation commiaaion
_ State’’of New Maxico . i .

Santa Fe, New Msxioo '
Dear Mr. Spurrierl

Applioation is hereby made to the S8tate 0il Conservation Gommieaion
to have permission granted to conmunitize the shoyt sections on a

- North-South basis.on the West side of Townships 3 North, 9 West, and

31 Nodth, 9 West, This application {s being made tu prevent waste
and unneoasaary drainage, and to give the oparawrs who own the

acreage on the West side of the above named tmmahtpa a full drillihg
uwnit of 320 aores 4in order to obtain full allowables for \teus L
loosted in thia area.

If at all possible, we would like to have this hearing set up for
Octaber-11, - 1950- Please lot ma hear from you at your earlient cone
venience. _

| Youra’ iery truly,
DELHI OXL COKPORATION

W e

Land Dspartment
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~ public hearing to be held October 24, 1950,

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
N

The following matter came on for consideration before
a hearing of the Oil Conservation Commission of the State

of New Mexico, pursuant to legal notice, at Santa Fe, New

Mexico, on October 24, 1950 at 10¢ 00 a,m,

NOTICE,FOR PUBLICATION
- STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL OONSERVAIION OOMMISSION

The State of New Mexico by its 0il Consexrvation Commlsslon

hereby gives notice, pursuant to law, of the following

. T T t-¥a

girrlrg at

Ci'

10:00 otclock A, M. on that day in the,Hall of Representatives

of the Capitol, in Santa Fe, New Mexico,
STATE OF NEW MEXICO FO'

Delhi Oil Corporation, Dallas,'
- Texas, Foster Morrell, Oil and

Gas anaru-l sor. 1I_SQ. ("_S_-. and

—~ e e~

all persons and/or corporations
having any interest;

Case 236 | |

In the matter of the appliéation of Delhi Oil Corporation,
Dallas, Texas, for an order permitting the communitizing of
short or narrow quarter sections on a.north-south basis as
they mdy 11e along the west side of Townships 363233 31 North,
Range g>West, for the purpose of creating drilling unlts

and allowables approximately coxresporiding to the spacxng

nd allowable requirements of Order Mofkgggorélating to

the Blanco-Mesa Verde gas pool in San Juan County, New

Mexico,
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Given unde%‘the seél of»the 0il Conservation Commission of

'Néw Mexico at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on Sepfember 28, 1950,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL OONSERVATION COMMISSION

/s/ R. R. Spurrier
/t/ R. R, SPURRIER

SEAL

SIATE OF NEW MEXIQQ TQ:
All ‘interested parties:

The Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New

. Mex;co hereby glves public notlce that hearlngs will be held

A”before the COmm1351on pursuant to Rule 503 of the General

Rules and Regulations of this Commission on the dates herein-
after set forth for the purpose of setting thelallowable
production of o0il and gas for the State of New Mexico for
the calendar mohth following the date of each hearing. All
such hearings shall be held in the Office of the Oil

Conservation Commission at Santa Fé, New Mexico, commencing -

at 10:00 a.m., and shall be on the following dafe'f

STAIE OF NEW. MEXICO
October 24, 1950

Dated thls 3rd day of January, 1950,

‘ STATE OF NEW MEXICO
- OIL OONSERVAIION COMMISSION

75/ R. R, Spu:rler
“Re. Re SPURRIER

SEAL

BEFORE: i
‘Hon, Thomss J, Mabry, Governor -

" Hon. R. R. Spurrier, Secrétary.

REGISTER:

Don McCormick, Attorney
Santa Fe, New Mexico
For the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation CommlsSAOn
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-Geoxge Graham, Attorney

Santa Fe, New Mexico

For the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

G, T.'Hanners, Attorney
Lovington, New Mexico
For Narren Petroleum Corporation

J. O, Seth
Santa Fe, New Mexico_;
For Stanollnd 011 Company

John R. Murray
Hobbs, New Mexico ‘
For Lea County Water Company

B. R. Luscomb
Foart Wnr+h Texas-

LA

For Stanolind Oil Cbmpany

R, B. Smith '
Fort Worth, Texas ,
For Continental 0Oil Company .

A. R. Ballou
Dallas, Texas .
For Sun Oil Company

G, E. Kendrick
"Jal, N, Mexico

For El Paso Natural Gas Company

‘ "w 1, Ta\‘:'l or

Jaz, New Mexico
For El Paso Natural Gas Company

Thomas Steele
Hobbs, New Mexico
For Ohio Oil Company

S. J. Fraser
Tulsa, Oklahoma

"For-Sinclair 0il and Gas Company.

Al Greer

AZtec, New Mexico

For New Mexico Oil "and Gas Commission

Joe Lilly
FArmington, New Mexico
For Southern Union Gas Company

R, E, Canfield
Roswell, New Mexico
For U, S, Geological Survey
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Foster Morrell
Roswell, New Mexico

- For U, S. Geological Survey

Robért Mims
Dallas, Texas
Foxr Delhi Oil Corporation

M. T. Smith -
Midland, Nexas:::.
Shell Oil Company

William E. Bates

~ Midland, Texas

F01 rexas 0il Company

L. O. Storm

Hobbs, New MeXxico

- For Shell '0il Company

~Re S Dewey
" Midland, Texas
Foxr Humble Oil Company

Quilman Davis
Dallas Texas
For Southern Union Gas Company

Van Thompson
Dallas, Texas
For Southern Union Gas Company

0. P. NlCOla, Jr. )
‘Bartlesville, Oklahoma
\“ox Phillps Petroleum Company

Raymond A. Lynch
Midland, Texas
For Philips Petroleum Company

Glenn Staley
Hobbs, New Mexico '
For New Mexico Engineering Commission

R. E. L. Batts
Fort Worth, Texas
For Gulf Oil Corporation

Murray E, Moffatt
Fort Worth, Texas
Gulf 0Oil Coxrporation

"Ross L, Malone,, Jxr,

Roswell, New Mexico
For Gulf Oil Corporation
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A Elvis A, Utz, Engineer for the New Mexico 0il Conservatio

'G. D. Borland
Hobbs, New Mexico
For Gulf Oil Coxporation

Frank C. Barnes
Santa Fe, New Mexico _ :
For New Mexico Oil Conservation Commi.ssion

E. E. Kinney
Artesia, New Mexico v
For New Mexico Bureau of Mines

Eo A_o Utz ) .

santa Fe, New Mexico : L

For New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
(Reportexr's Note: The meeting was célled to order in

the Senate Chambers of the Capitol Building in Santa Fe, New

Mexico.)

MR, SPURRIER: The meeting will come to oxder and»%ﬁe
first order of bﬁSiness will be the allbwable hearihg; e

MR. McOORMICK: Mr., Utz, will you take the stand please.

Go over and pull up a chair right in front of the reportér,

please. _
am, SPURRIER: will Mr. Utz stand .and be sworn and also

Mr. Kinney at the same time.
'(Wiﬁnésses sworn.)
;ﬁ ELVIS A. UIZ,
having peen first duly sworn, testified as follows:
QlﬁEQI.EZAMLNﬂIlQN.BX M. McCORMICHK
Q State youxr . ame and official position.

Commission, ,

Q Have you made a study of the markef demand for dil in the
State of New Mexico-for the month of November, 19507 '

A Yes, I4h?Vev.::«-~~<{”,H“» L ' |
Q Do you have an estimate of<the ;A¥ket demand furnished by
the Unitéd States Bureau of Mines? ‘ : ‘

A Yes, sir, I have and that readé 150,000 barrels per-&éy

‘for the month of Novembez.

-b-




Q Have you received and complled the nominations of purchasers
for the month of November?
A Yes, sir,

Q What are the total nominations?

A The total nominations are 121,206, an increase of 10,550

or 9 per cent increase over lost month, |

Q I ask if you have an opinion as to what the reasonable market
amount. of oil will be for the month of November for the State of
New Mexico? | | '

A In my oplnlon derived from the flgures at hand it will be
142 285 barrels for the month of November, '

Q- How much of this demand can be met by the dlocated pools of
northwestern New Mexico? |

A Approximately 850 barrels. »

Q I ask if, in your opinion, the balance of the market demand

............ "

can be met by the allocated pools of southern New Mexico?

A Yes, 1 belleve it can.

Q Is the potentlal producing capacity of all the wells in
southern New Mexlco greater than the market demand?
A Yes, it is, |
Q In oxrder to prevent waste, is it necessary for the pools
in Eddy, Lea and Chavez County to be limited in their pro-
duction? ( ‘

A In my opinion it is, yes, sir,
Q In your opinion can the pools in those three countles
produce the market demand witﬂout permitting waste?

A According to the information we have at hand ;t can,

Q I ask you what your recommendation is for the‘allowabloi
production per day fromnthe allocated pool of Eddy, Lea and
Chavez Counties?

A Based on 48 barrel normal unit allowéble, the estimate

""" would be for the allocated pools 141,435 batrels Eer'day.




\ ‘ 5 '‘Q How does that compare on the total allocation with the

preceding month?

1 A That would be exactly the same.

. Q And you recommend a unif‘allowable”of 48 barrels per day?(
.~ A That is correct, |

Q In your opinion how should this ﬁrqdubtion be distributed?
! » A Accoxding to the ﬁresent rules and regulationg of the Oil : *
. Conservation Commiséiéﬁ.
| Q In your opinion will this limitation and this distribution

protecf.relative‘rights and prevent waste?

"A AYe;; i£ will,

NS

W MR. McCormick: Are there any quéstigﬁs by anyone H
present? If there are no questions, that will be all, Mmr, Utz,
‘ ‘ (Witness excused,)-
E. E. KINGY, -
having been first duly sworn, testified as folloWé:
DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. McCORMICK
State yourkname. ; ‘ | | ; , é

Ed Kinney, ” o ' B , B ;

AR 14

What is your official position?

Petroleum Engineer with the New Mexico Bureau of Mines,

H » HOH W O

In that capacity have yoﬁ made a study of the current market

demand for oil in New Mexico?

e e e A Ao i R EAB AL RN

A Yes, sir, ' : ‘ %
Q Just state in your own words what the market situation is.

A The market situation in New Mexico is nearly in balance,

There is a slight withdrawal yet from storage, but it is
approaching a balance and for that reason, I do not think )  “
there is any need for an increase at this time, |

- Q What is the situation on storage?




date,

harming the wells, but there is"évpossibility that the deeb

well factors . are a little'tao great;and'may be‘causihg

Q Thank yoy,

M, MCCORMICK: ‘Are there éhy questibns by anyone
Present? “
MR. SPURRIER; If. anyone hag any comments to make

.'cdncerning the deep wel} factors, the Commission woulq like

to hear them, There hag been some information that perhapsA
fhe deeper wellsg have begn producing too heavily, If anyone
has any ideas on fhat we would welcome theﬁ. Iﬁﬁs is ﬁot\a_
hearing to get that but it ig an open‘hearing on all»questions
bertaining to that, That is‘all, Mr, Kinnéy.
. | (Witness excused, )
MR, SPURRIER; 1, that al17 '
MR. "McCORMICK Yes, . |
MR. SPURRIER, If there is néthing further on the
allowables, we Qill 90 to Case 221 Which was on the

Commissionts Rule 404 ang ¢ontinued from July 25th to thig

MR. MALONE, May it Please the Cbmmission.‘
MR, SPURRIER:  Mr, Malone.
MR. MALONE: The Case Number, which I believe was

"8-
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Number 219 was an application of Gulf Oil Corporation for

exceptions to Rule 404, and I believe is companion to the
case Number 231 called by the Commission, With réference to
hét applidation which,was for exceptions to Rule 404 some 54
wells of Gulf in Lea County, the application~aﬁd hearing wés
held on April 25, 1950, At that time Gulf stated to the
Commission that the proposal was to 1ncrease the capaclty of
1tsEMnicegasollne plant to take care of the gas lift and
casinghead gas that was belng produced by 42 of these wells
in order that no exceptions would be required as to these
wells, Siﬁée April 25, that work at a cost of some six huﬁdred
thousand dollars has been undertaken an& will be concluded by
January lst if present construction échedules are maintained,
it is anticipatéd that the increase in capacity of that plant
will make it possible to eliminate some 42 wells from the :

application of Gulf and an additional ten wells which were using

- gas lift will be taken care of by the proposed pipeline into

the area that the El Paso Natural Gas Company proposes to build

in 1951 and which is included in their 1951 budget, ‘Negotiations
~are underway between the two companies to see that the.gas is

“taken care of, I wanted to state those developments which have

occurred since the matter was before‘the Commission before with
the suggestlon that posslbly 1nsofar as Gulf's appllcatlon is
concerned the Commlssxon might want to continue action for an
additional period oftpgrhaps four to six months to complete the
comp]efion of this construction and thereby eliminate the
neceSolty of exceptlons as to those wells, However, if this,

if there is any testimony that the Commission would like to hear
in that respect, we are availgble and would be glad to present

it,




M, SPURRIER,
Case 231?
- LYNCH,
| Tregard to the Gulfe
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gas lift would make a special application. I believe the
rules permit the Commission under proper hearing and proper
Showing to grant exceptions where they appear to be necessaxy.
I see no reason to amend the rule. I see no reason to have any

further hearing on it for that matter, I think this hearing on

‘this Rule 404 has been continued to this present time and I

hope that the Commission will not continue that part of the .
case to- any future date but go ahead and decide now to amend
RUIQ 404,

MR. MALONE: Mr, Spurrier, may I make it clear that the

appliéation of Gulf is without reference to any amendment of

Rule 404, :The two are éntire»and(separate. Qur application

is limited to exceptions under Rule 404 and I believe we concur

in the view as stated by Mr, Lynch,

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone here from the T and P Coal and Oil
Company? Does anyone have any further comment? =
" MR LUSCOMB: At the July 25th hearing it was Stanolind's
recommendation that Rule 404, subparagraph 3 be ameﬁded by
adding the following ptovisions: *Providing, however, that in

the event good and sufficient cause can be shown and waivers from

all offset operators furnished, the Commission may, at its

discretion; grant exceptions to this provision without hearing,"

‘We have no ‘objection to ébing througﬁ and asking for exceptions

in each individual case, It was our intention that we would
sav§ a lot of paper work and a lot of hearings. We thought by
getting waivers that sufficient people would be informed as to
what is going on,in the event they had an objection they could
'¢ome in and note their objectioh with the Commission,
However, as I have said: we have no objection to going thmigh

each individual case by hearing. We have only four wells at

w]l=
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this time where we are using natural gas and gas lift wellé;
Two‘belng in the east and two being in the levee., Neither of
these pools are designated as gas pools, However, poth were :
gas lifting prior to January 1, 1950.

MR.AMcOORMICK:» Do you have an opinion as to whether or
not this rule applies to wells in a pool that has not been
designated as a gas pool? ‘

MR. LUSCOMB: Apparently 1t does not, but we7Want to get
the exceptions lnto the record if they are necessary. -

'~ MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone ‘have anything further.

- MR. BALLOU' The Sun 0il Company ‘holds the same views

that the’ Phlll;ps does and we feel that exceptions can be

‘granted in a hearing to take care of any hardship cases. This
Rule -404 is adeéuate(as it is written.
MR. SFUBRIER% Anything further? _
MR. McCORMICK: I have nothlng further regardlng this.'.I‘
Athlnk it should be taken under advxsement.

’ M. SPURRIER' If nothlng further, the case will be taken
'ﬁﬁder advisement and further notice in the case will be
»published at a later date. In the meant1me, Rule 404 will stand
‘as it is writteh‘in the Comm1531on's Rules and Regulatlons. The
Commiséibn'will give study to these comments taken hexe with the
‘idea of making amendment to the rule., However, in “the meantime
it will stand. |

Mr., Graham, will you read the advertisemeht for Case 2357 -
_(Order-of publication for Case 235 read by Mr. Graham.) '
MR, SPURRIER: Before we go on to case 235, Mr. Graham

‘ remlnds me that Case 219 should be taken care of and the

Commxssion will continue that case also as you have requested

-12-
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for Gulf.

MR. MALONE: That you, sir,
MR. SPURRIER: Is there anything now on Case 2352
MR. HANNERS: In behalf of Warren Petroleum, I would like

“to advise the Commission thal this morning the parties in interest

haye discussed and apparently agreed upon a contractual arrange-

_ment which would provide a ratable take in the area affected,

They need to talk further briefly:with the gentlemen from the

El Paso Natural Gas and confer by telephone with one of the men

in Warren Petroleum Company in Tulsa, If the Commission would

allowuuS'not to exceed an hog:'s délay before the case stgrts,

I believe we can advise the Commission that it has been

satisfactorily adjusted between the parties establishing
ratablé take by contraﬁtual arrangement, 7 _

MR. SPURRIER: Mr, Hanners, the Commission will allow
you until 11:30, | ‘

‘ MR,‘HANNERS; Yes, sir, that will be fine, sir.

MR, SPURRIEAS In the meantime, gentlemen, we will go

ahead with Case Number 236,
| (Order of Publication for Case 236 read by Mr. Graham.,)

MR. MIMS: Delhi Corporation is making épplication to get
exceptions to Rule 799. There are diversified owners along a
strip of land in 30 énd 31 north, range 9 west, These being
short sections, we are making application to bé‘able to
communitize these fiacts in order to give a regular drilling
of 320 acres with the spacing allowables and‘due to the
diversified ownership royalties to the government, state aﬁd
individuals would be lost, also the pool could not be adequately
drained unless we do go aﬁééd and communitize on this particular

basis,

-13-
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MR. SPURRIER: Do you want to introduce this as an

 Exhibit?

MR, MIMS: I don't kriow. You tell me just what to do
about it and I will“do~it. B
MR, SPURRIER: We will introduce it as an Exhibit.

(Document handed to Commissioner Spurrier was marked
for identlflcatlon as Exhibit 1.)

MR. MIMS: I think Mr, Morrell “and Mr,‘Smith could talk
about the mgpter. "I think that actually undex Rule 799 wéiare
entitled to the exception, B

- MR. SPURRIER: This Exhibit 1 will be received in Case
Number 236, _ "’

(Which said Exhibit 1, previously marked for identiflcafioﬁ,
so received in evidence, is filed with the record in this
case,)

MR. SPURRIER: What are‘the approximate size of these

quarter sections? |

MR. MIMS: They are lots., They run anywhere from 9,19
acres to 11.95 acres on the west side. There are two lots in
esach quarter section 40 acres each. They are two tracts éf 40
acres, the other two lots being anywhexe from 9;17 to 11.95,

a cqmmunitizatioh of approximately three of these tracts will
"give you basically abbut 320 aéres‘as sef out in ordex 799.V

‘ MR, SPURRIER: The answer éo my'question is that an area
or quarter séction Compromises approximately 100 acres?

_MR. MIMS: That is correct, 100 plus.

‘MR, SPURRIER: In your proposal, as I understand it

as to communitization, three of these so-called quarter sections:

‘comprises about 300 acres as a drilling"unit?;
| MR. MIMS: That is correct,

MR. 'SPURRIER: To confoim with the 320 acres spacing
in the Blaico-Mesa Virde pool? |

l4-
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MR. MIMS: That is correct., We desire to do it all
on the south basis there,

MR. SPURRIER: Mr, Morrell, do you have any comment?

‘MR, MORRELL: I believe it would be appropriate to add
to the record that we heartily endorse the application of
Delhikin»thiﬁ Case 236. We have this short section condition
consisting of townships 29 north,‘301n0rth and 31 ﬂorth,(r.
range nine west, We have at the present time one productive
gas well on an adjoinlng 1660 acres to the east and four wells

in process of drlll*ng. There are also two wells in process

_half sections, The thdught of this case, as I understand it,

is to anticipate the proration under New Mexico étaté Statutes
for gas~prédpction so that the operators might know in

advance what acreage they might attribute to each well before

 ‘they make a capital expense.f The communitization of three

legal qdarter sections on thélwest h2lf of the west tier of
sections in these three townships will permit'drilling'hnits
of approximately 304 acres. ‘

4 This is considered more desirable from an

operating standpoint than an endeavor to attach on the tracts

" from other sections. That w&uld be a condition that would'be

continuous and never-ending., The proposéi of Delhi would

make something that could be completed in these three townships,
In addition to Delhl, Standard 0Oil and Gas Company, Byrd~Frost,

Atlantic and El Paso Natural are likewise involved, It would.

be our opinion that if the Delhi applicatlon is approved fhe
ppiﬁciple(could be applied to the other operators in that same
area. To avoid the question that could always arise by virtue

of .ownership of particular tracts, I would like to suggest for

the consideration of the Commission that the three legal ‘quarter

=15~

*drilling on a 160 acre tract 1mmediately west of these short
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sections be determined in the regular manner dividing the
township north and south, dividing it equally in the four

parts. Specifically, for example, in township 30 north, nine

" west one commghitiZed tract would thus include the west half

of Section 6 and'the northwest quarter of Section 7. The

next one would take the southwest quértér of Section 7 and’the’
west quarter of ~-- the west half of Section.18."Continuing,
the west half of 19 together with the northwest quérter_of ‘
section 30 and the northwest of Section 30 to be communitized
with the west_haif of Section 31, I'feel that this type of
comﬁunitiZatiOn is the only way in which waste can_be prévénted
and'fhe‘ope:étors permitted to cbnduéfrdiiilihg in'orderly_;
mannér. As to the location of the drilling well,'it is on
such communitized tract I would suggest that the lega1>quartér’
section be used. This conforms with the spacing pattern as set
Hrth in order 799 of the Commission, The BianCOuMesa:Vérde- |
gas pool as yoﬁ know under that'brder has a spéciné of 320

aCres,“the wells to be located in the northeast'quarter and

the southwest quarter of each legal sectioh. That same spacing
péttern,cduld bé continued on these communitized tracts, We
recommend thevadobtion of the application,mm;

MR,chOORMICK: Are you familiar with the ownership of
this tier of sections? >_

MR, MORRELL: I am to a limited extent.

MB. MCOORMICK: Is it all government 1and?

<

/R NﬁBRELL: "I would say it is approximately over 90
per g;nt government land, In township 30, north range,
nine west which is the center of the development at the
.present time of the Blanco-Mesa Verde pool the entire amount

of it is government,
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MR. McCORMICK: Does Delhi have a gas lease covering
all of that? o
MR. MIMS: No.
'MR. MORRELL: No, that is why I say these othere are
involved. ' ‘ W;
MR. McCORMICK: For the record, I think we ougﬁE/%thqve
some witness testify as to their exact ownership in‘this. Do
you have a witnesé,_Mr. Mims who is prépared to testify as’to the
dwhership?a~ e
MR. MIMS: N6 one except myself,
MR. McOORMICK: Will you be sworn please,
(Witness sworn.). | )
ROBERT MIMS,
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. McCORMICK:

Your name is Bob Mims?
That is correct. b ,

You are an attorney for the\Delhi 0il Cérporafion?

I am land man for thét corporation, ‘

You have records showing the ownership 6f the west’half-of 
the west tier of sections in Township 30 horth'réﬁge nine west?
A I do,

Q State the ownership.

A Do you want the whole ownershib or just tﬁé acreage of

Delhi 0Oil Corporation?

.Q State what Delhi owns.

A In 3l norfh, nine west ==

Q (Interrupting) I believe I asked you for 30>north,
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A 30 north, nine west, Section 30, the west half of Section
30, Delhi Oil Corporation or Bianco Gas Comp?ny which is a
wholly owned subsidiaxy =-- ,

MR. SPURRIER: (Interrupting) Could you introduce the
plat as an exhibit and save this conversation?

MR. MIMS: I believe so. :

MR. McCORMICK: If you have an ownership plat, that

would supply us ==

MR. MIMS: The’éSSignments have not been approved “in all
cases, however, they are filéd of record with the federal land
office, Some of the”ownership is in the option stage,

MR. McCORMICK: Mark these as Exhibits two and three,

(D00uments, handed to Commissioner Spurrier were marked
for identification as Exhlblts 2 and 3,)

MR, BARNES: Mr, Mlms, would the adOptlon of this proposal

prevent or eliﬁinate the extension of the same type of proposal

in<the adjoining townships, " In other WOfds, your pejitié%'would

conflnexfhe hecessity of»thisftype of communitization merely

to the irregulér tdwnship and would it not extend the correction -

into the adjnining townships?
MR. MIMS: It would not. It would be corrective on ly as

to the short tier of séctions in these particular townships, i

30 north, nine west, 31 north, nine west,

MR. McOORMICK: How will this communltization effect

overridfng royalty?
MR, MIMS: Well, the only way I can see it would effect it.

would be to give the override holder to get something out of his

override if we are permitted to drill a well in there the

override will be woxrth something otherwise it will not be-

worth a thing, ,
MR. McOORMICK: Dokyou anticipate getting the consent of the

owner of the overriding royalty to this_arrangemént?

“18=
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MR. MIMS: We do not iiake a practice of hav1ng the .
override holder join in a communitization agreement, however,
we have had them rétify most of thé#communitiZafion agreements
that we have drawn to this time. I do not think they are a
necessary part of the commﬁnitization agreement,

' MR. McCORMICK: I have nothing further.

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Mims, do you expect to get proportional
fractionéljamount‘for-each of these wells or do you prbpose that
a.three hundred acre unit should get a full 320 acre allowable?

- MR, MIMS: It w1ll get whatever the acreage bears to the
320, |
| MR. SPURRIER: Mr, Morrell, do you have any comment on
that? | | | ,
MR. MORRELL: That is all I have. I agree with him.
MR. - SPURRIER: Ddes anyone have'anytﬁiné furthexr?
Mr. Thomspon is Southexn Uﬁidn involved in this éasé?-

MR, THOMPSON: Not at all,

MR, SPURRIER: Do you have any comment to make?

MR, iHQM?SoN; From what I have heard I don't have any
objection to‘it.

MR, SPURRIER: If no further comment, the case w111 be

substantially granted, however, there are some details we: will

have to work out on the order. In the meantlme, we will take
a recess until 11:30,
» (Witness excused.)
{Whereupon, the hearing was reéessed until 11:30 a.m.)
MR. SPURRIER: The meeting will come to order. ) _
.ﬂ MR. HAyNBRBng'have been on the long disfance telephone

sindé the recess a while ago, but due to the difference in




time, the engineer I wanted to talk to is out, They said
they would have him on the phone at one ofclock which would
be twelve o'clock oqr time. May I suggest that we recess
until after lunch and by ihatntime I will have thé information,
MR. SPURRIER: Your motion then is to recess until probably‘
~one-thirty? Qbﬁid it be one instead? _
'MR. HANNERS: I would prefer a iittle more time. He
will be back on fhe telephone at 12:00 ofclock, It is géiting
close to noon now, if we could recess - |
’ MR. SPURRIER: Is'thereAény objection to Mr. Hanners
vmotion. .I think it would be reasonable to wait~ﬁntil;£wo
'Ao'cléck, but I do know some of these planes are leaving, so
léi's‘trymtqwﬁéke it at"l:Q0,0'élock. We will stand adjourned
until 1:30, | ’ _ |
(Whexeupon, the hearing stood atrecess until 1:30 p.m.)
AETERNOON SESSION, OCTOBER: 24, 1950, at 1130 R.M.
MR. SPURRIERt The meeting will come to order. Mr. Hanners,
are you ready to proceed? “ \
MR, HANNERS: I would like to make this statement.
" We had thought in good faith that we could adjust the matter
between the four parties concerned by a}contractual arrangement
that would provi&e ratable take of the four wells affected, but
‘'we have been unable to do so and spent our lunch hour on the
long{distanbe telephone and are still unable to do so.
05 behalf of Wazzen Potroleum. we make the statement
thaf ve are now taking three millioh cubic feet a>daylfr6m a
well‘owned by Byrom and Nolan~and identified és Wiffféﬁs No, 3.
Yesterday, Byrom'énd Nolan agreed to a modification of oﬁr

three million cubic foot contract so as to permit us‘to take
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ratably from all wells in the field,

" Warren Petroleum is now willing to take ratably from

~ the four wells in the designated field. When we had the

-hearing a month.ago the people with whom we had contracted,

Byrom and Nolan had not agreed to any modifzcatlon, had not
attempted any solutlon of it and 1t was not until yesterday
that they agreed to mod;fy our presept:contraet~and,perm1t us
to‘take'ratably. Now, having been unable to adjust the matter
among ourselves, we submit the entire matter to- theCommlsslon
for such order as it may make with the statement by Warren
that W1th our three million a day requ1rement we are w1lling

e

to d1v1de between all of the wells in the field in any way
the Commission directs. - |
MR, SPURRIER: Mr. Murray, can you speak for Lea County
Water Company? | -
- MR, uyqngy;, Yes,
Mé. SPLdRIER-' Does Lea County Water Company intend
to purchase ratably in this pool? ,
MR, MURRAY: Mr. Spurrier, we don't see any alternative,:
MR, MCCORMICK: What about the groducers, Mr. Clark? If
the purchasers are willing fc pufehase ratably, what is holding
up an agreement between the producers and the purchasers? -
MR. C;aag;‘ We have a contraqtlpyeeenﬁlgyyith the Lea
COunty Water Qompany to sell gae ratably at five cents a
thousagds,mwelhave been unable to divide ihe’mbitgage so

that we could get five cents for our gas., It would be necessary

to sell abont half of an assumed allowable fbr four ceénts,

approximately half, to divide the mortgage of the four wells
inte the five million feet it will be hecessary for ue to sell
some gas for four cents a %housand.

MR, McCORMICK: What;is wrong with that‘if that is all

the purchasers can pay?
: ~21~
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‘MR, CLARK: We have a good purchaser here who‘would -
like to pay:five and we would like to sell, They would pay
five cents for all the gas they can buy, o

MR. McCORMICK: But they will only buy a million and a
half feet a day? ‘ | |

MR. CLARK: They will buy two,and’half million, but
Warreh wants three million, It is just a questionsof who isl
"going to sell them the additional five hundred feet,

MR, McCORMICK: Couldn't it be worked out so that each
weli would seil ifs‘prorata part to the five cént putchasers and
its prorata part to the four cent pﬁfchasers?

MR. CLARK: So far, we have been unable to do it.

MR, MCCORMICK: Why? |

MR, CLARK: Nolan and Byrom want fo sell two and a half

illion feet a day and we would 11ke to sell a million and a
quarter at that’ prlce and so would El Paso. ‘ _

MR, McCORMICK° I understood Mr, Hanners to say that Nolan
and Byrom had consented to a modzficétion. ,

MR. CLARK: Modification in the take in the amount,

‘MR. HA IANNERSs  Mr. McCormick, basically Byrom and Nolan |
had contracted with us for the three million cubic feet at the four
'cent price, do not want after a ratable take sets.in to have to |
sell all of their gas to us at four cents, They want some
of the other peoﬁle to téke part of that fourxr cent margin,
we ‘had suggested a solution for Byrom and Nolan to sell a
millon and a quarter from their Williams No. 3 to Warren at

four cents, for El Paso Natural to sell a million and a quarter

~ to Warren. at four cents, for Byrom and Nolan in order to

equalize to sell a mllllon and a quarter from their well,
Williams No. 1 tolea CoutyWater at the }_flve_ cent prige,

MR. McOORMIC $: You mean the Lea County Water?

MR, HANNERS: Yes. That‘left one well and a million and

22




have to make the dual connection. ' Clark and Christie being-

- the petitioners in the procéedihg‘ang’standihg now with the

~for them to get a little better price than Byrom anvaolén, but

We feel that we are being unjustly penalized by standing the

a quarter feét unprovided for. That is the well ownea by

Clark and'Christie;‘v.e‘suggested that if they would sell us
out of thé"million and a quarter a half a million at the four
cent price and three quarters of a million to Lea County Watex
at five cents it would equalize with Clark and Christie getting

4-6/10s bents’for the million and a quarter sold by them for

;Byromhand Nolan from their two wells, A million and a quarter

to Warren and a million and a quarter to Lea County Water i
equalizing oh four and a half cents thereby,providiné a little ‘
better price basis to Clark and Christie, but -someone would : _%

well wifh né market we thoﬁght tﬁat>ﬁight“appear equitablé

for them to aésume the expense of the dual connection énd thét‘Was

not satisfactory. N » o ]

MR. MCCORMICK: What is wrong with that Mr. Clark, that
sounds liké‘a fair deal to me? v |

MR, CLARK: We just paid for one connection out there,
We just paid to get on to the Lea County Water Company line,

N b

expense of another connection, We kind of feel like that
Warren should give just a little bit, That is thé way we féel -
about it. So far, they have given nothing.: Théy'have made no
effort -~ | _ ‘

|  MR. McOORMICK: But the ratable take provisions apply only

when gas is tendered to the lines of the purchasers, and under
the law we can't require a purchaser to lay a line to your well,

MR. CLARK: It looks like there should be some way to

“work it out but;so far we seem to be unable to do it, We
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have been on the telephone ever since we left the other

room,

MR. CHRISTIE: It will work itself out if ylbu will just

‘se€t it on an equitable basis and ratable take, We’haven't

been happy to sell gas under the market, We have contracted
for five cents and we can't see why we sHbuid sell gas for
less., We would fathe: shut the wells in than sell under the
market., We understand you don't have'any'control over that, .

MR, HANNERS: Warren's position is fﬁat’they take the

.gas for their operation as is rather than to have to set in

ﬂmotion some treating process in’'their own plant.where they

could provide their own fuel gas., I am getting into a
subject with which I am not too familiar. They laid their
line from the plant to the Williams No. 3, the first well;

" They feel that four cents is all they can economically pay

for it. If they had to pay more than that they would have
to cons1der abandoning and setting in motion the treating

process in their own plant, The four cents is all they feel

" they can economically pay. In the absence of Mr. Carney, the

engineer who is unable to be here for this hearing, I have
talked'witﬁ him on the telephone and they do not consider
any change in their four cent price, | '

MR, McCORMICK: If the Commission:should enter an order
requiring each purchaser to purchase his prorata ghare‘of
his demand from each producer, woul&n't vou'bé back at the
same poznt that has been suggested by Mr, Hanners? .

Iv'R. C.‘-L‘?.ISTIP' I wouldnit ‘cn.‘l_mc S0,

MR. McOORMICK: What is the difference?

MR, CHRISTIE: Their demand is three million feet and they
c%n't get it out of two wells and they want somebbdy on the
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fivé cent con tract to give them that extra million. They
jUSt"éon't like it. We don't want to give up the five cent
market to a four cent market, '

MR. McCORMICK: You would rather do that than not have
any market? o ] |

MR. CHRISTIE: Pérsonally, we would rathér”shut it down
until such a time as there is a market.'

'ﬁywﬂﬁ:”éfﬁﬁﬁiéﬁ: »Thefeware some very pertinent questions

to be asked here, In the absence of any Wifness, I don't
feel that there is any sense in asking fhe question, I

wonder how we are going to arrive at anything unless we do

have witnesses,

I might say that I am strongly thinking of recommending
that we continue the thing and that the witnesses be present
at a futu;e hearing; There are a lot of unanswered questions.
For example; what would Warren do if this sweet gas were not
aVaiiable. ‘

'MR. CHRISTIE: They have a plant that, when‘fﬁey shut
the wells in 30 days ago, that they put the plant in opefation.
I think'ﬁr. Murray will back me up in that, Within a few

minutes that supplied them with sweet gas\thrdugh their
‘processing plant anyhow, They have operéted on it allnthrough

the years up until the last January when this gas became
available, o ]
MR. SPURRIER: How much does it cost to process sour

)
~gas and make it sweet?

MR, CHRISTIE: Their own man said here that day seven

minutes.
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at aLl.

MR. SPURRIER: What do they pay for the sour gas?
MR. CHRISTIE: I couldn't answer that,
MR, HANNER§;' I am not in a poSition'tc answer any of

those questions. We have no type of informatiqn on that

MR. CHRISTIE: That is written into the record before,

I believe that is right that it took them seven minutes.

v MR. McOORMICK: My recollection is a little hazy of
some of the facts., I will ask Mr, Clark, I believe you will

know enough about the facts to supply me with this information,

- To which wells is Warren nbw connected?

MR. CLARK: Williams No.'3, Nolan and Byfom, Williams

No. 3.
MR. McCORMICK: I understand a lot of this is repetitious
but I want to get it firmly in my mind., I understand that

Waxren is now purchasing three million;feet per day_from this
one well? “

MR: CLARK: Yes. af?

MR. McOCORMICK: To wﬁich well or wellg is Lea County
Water connected? | |

MR. HANNERS: They are connected to the Williams No, 1
Byrom and Nolan well, and withih the last few days have
connected to the Clark and Christie WQLI.

MR. MCCORMICK: Are either you or Mr, Clark able to
tell me how much is being‘taken by Lea County from each of

' ﬁhese two we1137

' MR. HANNERS: I assume Mr, Murray could. .
MR. MURRAY: One million a day.
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“MB. McOORMICK- The fourth wéll is the El Paso Natural
Gas well and it is shut in, as I underqtand it?
MR, HANNERS: That is r;ght. El Paso Natural Gas is
present, _— | .
MR. McCORMICK : Thén, you have only one well out of the
four that‘is‘not-broducing? o | : _
MR, HANNERS: That is correct. That is the state well,
the EL Paso Natural., | B
MR, McOORMICK= Who represents El Paso:Natﬁral here,
Mz, Taylor? » | |
M. TAYLOR: That is right.
MR. McCORMICK: What is the attztude of your company

~about’ tne one ‘well ot yours “that is shut 1n?

MR. TAYLOR: The attitude of the El Paso is the same as
it was at the last hearing that if the ratable take could
be worked out we will co along with anything that the

Commisgion decides on that. We do not partlcularly want to

lay a line to oux well at thls present time, however, we
would if that was necessary., As M, Howell stated at the

last hearing, we are just about as far on the sidelines and

‘'we take purely the position not that of a buyer,

MR, McCORMICK: If you should run a line to the Warren
Petroleum and start selling them part of -this three million

feet a déy that they are taking all four wells would be

hooked up, two of them selling three million feet at four

cents and two of them two million at five cents, What
would you think of such an action as that?
’ MR, TAYLOR: Anything that I might say about that is

DT =




more or less'halfway personal and only about halfway official,
but as I understand it, we have our contract on, that is a
contract when, if we want to at some date in" the future, we

can take the gas from that well into our lines, we have a

1

market for it sometlme in the future.

MR.‘MCOORMICK° What would be wrong with your selling

it to: Warren in the mean tlme?

MR, TAYLOR: As I understand the official position of

our COmpany, we weuld¢be very happy to do fhat; I might add

that we were present at the meeting at which the ratable take

was worked out, a million and a quarter from our Shell State -

well and‘agreed to,
MR. HANNERS: T might say this, if you don't mind?

"R

MR. MCEORMICK: Go ahead.

MR. HANNERS: The plen just suggested for Warren to take

. a million and a half from Byrom and Nolan and Willians No, 3,

’anq>million and half from El Paso would provide our three
millon market and be satisfactory, That would leave the
~ Williams No. 1 owned by Byrom and Nolan with only a million
-market and Clark and Christie with only‘a»million but eachtk
of those million markets at the five cents, it would come
close to equalizing in dbllars and cents, but it would have

two of the wells producing a million and a half and two

producing only a million, We make no objection, That would

answer our problem,
MR. McCORMICK: Mr. Hanners, as I understand the

position of Warren, you are taking three million feet of this

sweet gas and using it in your gasoline plant in a process

of yours?
| ~28e
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MR. HANNERS: That is correct, basically for fuel

MR,‘MbCOBMICKg: Basically for fuel gas?

'MR. HANNERS: That is right, _

MR. McCORMICK- hTo run pumps and so forthf 4

'MR. HANNERS: That is right. |

MR. McCORMICK: Do you necessarily need this three

- million feet of gas?

MR, HANNERS: Economically it is‘Better policy to take

it as they do_instead of Operatlng thelr own treatlng plant.

That is gettlng 1nto an enginee ring s 'bJect. -
" MR McOORMICK- But from the'standpoint of censervation,

'f you would take sour gas and treat ‘that and use that instead

of three mllllon feet of sweet gas, the resources would be

conserved a little longer? ’ '
MR, HANNERS That is right, It may_ have “some value
dher than just the operatlon of thelr pumps, That is my
understandlng. N B
MR, McCORMICK: We were thinking if it wouldn't be desirable
if you onldﬁ‘t quit;taking any gas down there and using,
meeting your fuel requirements from treated sour gas and
let the entire output of thls sweet gas poo.i be taken by the
Lea County Water Company. | _
MR. HANNERS: It is a question p wouldn't be able to ¢

answer in the absence of one of the men from the engineering

‘section or the management section of the compény. We have
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been discussing further the suggestion that we made at
the meeting in Hobbs to take: the four wells and divide . ;
them with a million and quarter‘markét and I have just been r ”
talking to Mr, Clark and Mr, Christie on that, on a plan

we discussed at Hobbs f6r‘Byrom and NéiSh to sell us the
million and a quarter at four cents fér that same'compahy‘to
sell Lea CounﬁQ:Water a million and a quarter at five cents.

. That would equalize on the price at four end a half cents

for those two»wellé., For El Paso Natural to sell fheirb
million and a quarter at four cénts and for_Clark'ahd

Christie to get their million and a quarter by selling three

| 2
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quarters of a million to Lea County Wa .
million»fo Warren at four cents and they will equalize on
four and Sixftenfhs,cehfs. One fﬁingVOnly, that would réqﬁire
Clark and Christis to lay a line, iThey~a£é the-petitidnérs
d@id are asking relief. They laid a line to the Williams No. 3
in anticipation of a long time take from it. |
| MR. SPURRIER: I think your client shouldlbe prepared to
answef that énd'és-l say I don't believe there is any alternative
Aexéépt to recomménd a continuation of the case:and I think
they should also'be'préparéd to consider Mr, McCormick's.
suggestion,
Whylshouldn;t they be closed in and how do they expect

to remain in compefition when they pay one cent less than tha

goihg”priqe. I:éséuméwther§3is no one hé;e to represent
Byrom-and Nolan, '

MR. HANNERS: They are not present. 7

‘MR. SPURRIER: So, in that respect, how would they feel
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about this thing, These things are all important questions .

- before the Commiséion and should be answered before we can

write a sensible oxder.

MR, HANNERS: - We have talked to them about the price
feature on it., I agree with the Commission that we ﬁeedu
some technical information that I am not able to provide and
neither are the petitionérsAnOr neither is the water
company., | |

MR. SPURRIER: At the suggeétion‘of various people at

the previous hearing the Commission has taken judicial

fnotice of their 6wn records and we have assembled a

cbhéidéfébie amount of information which we will be glad
to put into the record in writing, that is, introduce it
in writing or we can intrdduce‘it verbally at this time,

I personallyknow of no reason for introducing it verbally and

taking up everyone's time unless there is someone in the room

_who would like to hear that data at this time, The reéord

will be available if you make proper arrangemenfs'with the
reporter to.any and all of you{aﬁd“ybﬁ may have fhe benefit
of what we hiave assembled,

If there is no objeétion, we will swear Mr, Barnes and.
have him introduce part of it and Mr, Utz to introduce the
rest of it, Ts thege any objection?

Will yvou swear the witnessés2 Mf, Graham?

(Witnesses sworn,) -
ERANK BARNES,

havihg been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION BY

Mr, MCCORMICK: Mr. Barnes, will you be seated over

there, pieaSe.

(Document, handed to the,*eporuer, was marked for
1dent1flcatlon as Commission's Exhlblt No 1 in
Case 235,)

MRJ SPURRIER: You may" proceed, Mr. McCormick,
Your name is Frank Barnes?
Yes, that is right. -
What is your official position?

Geologist with the New MexicoxdiI’Conservafion Commission,

ck
ok
v

Q At the reguest of Wr. Snurrier, d1d you make a comollatlonw

of the completion data and geologlcal data as reflected by '

“the offlcial reports flled w1th the Comm1331on as to the

four wells in the_W1lllams_gas pool?
A That is correct. ‘ ,
Q I hand you Commission's Exhlblt l and ask you if that is
the compllatlon of data which»you made?
A That represents the Commissions records up to the
present time on those four wells,
Q That is a correct trahscript of thosg recoxrds?
A To the best of our knowledge.
NR./MCOORMICK: Any 1nterested party wish to

inspect thls?

We offexr this Exhibit»in evidence,

(Which said Commission's Exhibit No. 1, having
been préviously marked for identification, so
offered in evidence, is in woxrds and figures
as followss
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S COMMISSION'S EXHIBIT MO. 1
“"E. B. QL&BK Cooper "C" #2, NWNE Section 3, T. 20S, R, 37E,
660$ and 1550E, o | |
Drilling’commenced April 2, 1950; Completed May 15;A1950;

Gas Zone 3525-3560; Csg.. S 5/8" Set 1338' with 400 sax,

5%1 Set 5523! with 300 sax.

Open ‘Hole: 3523' to 3560'., Queen Sand, I,P, 25,000 MCF/day

Rock'Préssure 1140 PSI.

IHE EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY -  Shell state "1, NE/4
NE/4 Section 3-20-37, 666N and 990E, i

‘Dmllllng commenced December 18, 1949; Completed June 4, 1950,

Elevation 3573; Total Depth 4005'; Piugged ‘Back 3615°,
Gas Zone 3550-3580. : R

8 5/8" Csg. Set at 1843! with 300 sax, 54 ng. Set at 3635 with

"TAA L
AUV SdX

' Well was plugged back £rom 4605' to 3615' and Csg, ‘perforated
~with 120 jet shots (4 shots per foot) from 35501'-3580°,

7,650 MCF/day. Ten Minute Shut-In Pressure 1120 pPsI.

- Transporter: El Paso Natural Gas Company

MOLEN AND LANE - Sinclair Williams #1, SW/4 SE/4 Section 34-19-37,

~ 330S and 1980E.

Drinihg commenced August 25, 1949; Completed Ogtober‘24, 1949,
Elevation 35487, Total Depth 35781,

Gas Zone 3560-3578, | _

5% Csg. Set at 35221 with 250 sax at bottom, 150 sax at 1325
(Two Stage)

A S DRI LA oy A




7 22,000 MCE/daya,_Dry'Gas, Pressure 1140 FSI.
‘Open Hole 56!, 3522-3578" :

Transporter: Lea Cbunty Water Company., §
- o ; | I g
NOLEN AND LANE - Williams #3. SE/4 SW/4 Section 34-19-37. .
3308 and 2770W East Line. | .
Drilling Commenced November 18, 1949; Completed December 31;
1949, S
v © Elevation 3550'., Total Depth 3584!.
. | Gas Zone 3540!'-35801, - | g
' 5/8" Csg. Set at 1320 with 400 sax, 7" Csg. Set at 3522! f
- with 300 sax. o ; | ‘ ;, . | g
;§-flet | :‘ | 26,500 MCF/day. Dry Gas. Pressure 1140 PSI, |
o ' ~ Open Hole 62!, 35221-35841, |
Transpérter: ’W’au:‘:i:'en'1“’éii.1‘i5.‘l.e_u'm'c‘:ofpfor;at't‘ion.*‘i
i (Witness excused.)
MR, McOOR@ICK: Mr. Utz, take the stand, will you f g
rlease, _ d
recalled, having been previously duly sworn, testified as ‘
}.E‘ i  follows: A _ | R
. RIRECT EXAMINATION BY: o |
Q Your name is Elvis Utz? | |
‘ A”,Ihét;isrcorreéi, 7
Q What is your official position? g
A Engineer for the 0il Consexrvation Commission, |
"
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Q At the request of Mr.vSpurrier, did you compile any data

relating to the wells in the Williams pool or the wells in the
Monument Oil pool that are on the same land? ’

A Yes, I have, - .

Q Vhat is the nature of the data which you assembled?

A It:is-theffigu;es onlfifpr May and June on the production

of two gas wells that were not certain at the last hearing.l

Also in regard to some oil wells producing casing head gas

in this area. Would you like me to read those figures?

- Q Yes. Any intermediate figures you can eliminate if you can

and juét give us the results identifying each well,

A The Nolen and Lane Number 1 which is being taken by the Lea

County Water, the figure for May was 22,349 NCF or approx1mately

745 MCF pex day, for June.

' Q Wait Just a minute. You say ”the figure" what does that .

represent?

A That is the official figure from -the purchaser's répd:ts,
. C 114, |

Q Thaf is filed by the Lea County Water Company?

A Tﬁat’is correct,

Q All right,

A/ The figure for June was 37,299 MCF or approximately 1,243
MCF per day. On the Nolen and Lane Williams Number 3 which is
taken by Warren Petroleum Company the Warren reports on their
Clla, 98,807 MCF or approximately 3,299 MCF pexr day for Junef
Warren reports 96,684 MCF or 3,322 MCF per day. Thevoil wells
in this area appear to have some discrepancy in reporting.
‘The Monument JvR 1is 3,000, The E, B. Clark-Coopér, Cl,
subdivision C, Section 3-20-37, the oil produced was 871

t 3
1
sy
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barrels for the month of May. The limiting amount of gas
that‘shouldfhave been produced under the limiting ratio

wds 2,804 MCF, 244 MCF was reported on the Cl15, Warren
reports_to haVe.taken from that well 8,231 NCF. For June

on the same well 611 produced was 835 ba-rels méximUm amount
of gas which should have produced was 2,520 MCF. Producer
reported 234 MCF. The purchaser reports on C 114, 7,515 MCF,
On Es B. Clark-Cooper Number 1, subdivision B, Section 3-20-37
for May‘produced 553 barrels., ~ The limiting gas ratio would
have allowédil,674'MCF. The producer feports 265, The
purchaser réports 21,974, For June on ihe same well 525
barrels of oil produced. The limiting GOR would be 1,620
MCF. The“pfddUCéi reports 264 MCF. The purchaser reports

22,461 MCF. On the J. F, Lane Williams Number l,usubdivision M,

.. Section 34-19-37 for“May‘the producers report 110 barrels

produced, limiting ratio would be 465 MCF. The producer

"repoited 929 MCF., The purchaser reports 3,786 MCF., For June

on the same well 102 barrels produced, lihiting ratio of 450

MCF. The_produéer reports 931 MCF produced and the purchaser

-reports 4,131 MCF. I believe that is the most pertinent

information regarding these wells, The others seem to be
pretty well in line; | | -

Q Who are-the purchasers from those wélls?

A Warren Petroleum,

Q Do you have an? explanatiqn for the discrepancy between
the reports filed by the producer and the reports filed by
the purchaser?

A No, sir, I do not have, I have no idea what it should be.
All Voluﬁes of gas are suppoéedifo be reported on 15,025

pressure based at 60 degrees, so I don't have any’expianation.‘

=36~
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MR. McCORMICK: Anyone wish to ask a question of
Mr, Utz? ”
MR. CLARK: What bearing does this have on the oil

‘in the same general area?

MR, -MCCORMICK: I don't know myself, WérefyoU’
direcfing a question to Mr, Utz?

MR. CLARK: Yes."What bearing.does the gas study
produced with the 0il in the éamé general area have on tﬁe
gas field? |
A Well, this is in the area and if this améunt_of g;s was

poduced in the area it would indicate the amount of gas

‘available in fhis immediate area, Actually these figures came about

by merély pérusing the records of all the wells in this aréé’
pertalnlng to this case.’
MR, CLﬂRK: I don't know about the dlscrepancy.
MR, McOORMICK s Any quest;phs, Mr. Comm1531oner? _
MR. SPURRIER: No. ::‘fﬁere any further qugstlons of

this w1tness? If not, you may b2 excused, Mr, Utz,

(W1tness excused, )

MR. SPURRIER: Anything further in thls case, You realize

that I cannot continue this case, I can only recommend that
it be continued, That is my inteﬁﬁion. If anyone has any
djection to continuing the case; now is the time to put it
in the reco;d.

MR. CHRISTIE: What we are materially interested in is
the heaVY take of this one well in getting that cut back.
That is the reason for calling this in the first place.‘ That
is, to try to geilthe heavy take out of this one well stobped.

MR. FRASER: .I,woﬁld like to inquire, We.have override




£

royalty over the noxrth half of the area designated as

gas pool, How do you propoée to establish the ratable take?
As I understand it, they have in mind establishing it on the
well basis, It seems to us it should be established -= they
should take into consideration the overflow and the increase
attributable to the well, ) | |

MR. McCORMICK: There is just 40 acres attributable to
this well under the present oxder, /

. FRASER: There‘is 80uaéres attributable to the well,
There are only two wells on the north half, » |

MR. McOORMICK: The previous order establlshlng the pool
has set the spacing at 40 acres, so only‘40'acres would be
attributable to each well,

MR, FRASER Only 40? 1 thought you would attrlbute the
full 80 until you had the well on those 40, That wouldn't be
the case?

MR. McOORMICK: 'That‘wouldn't be the case the way it

row stands. Mrc, Taylor, can you tell us how fur it is fromyour

shut in well over to the Warren line to which you couldwgttabh
or cofinect? 7

MR, TAYLOR: It is approximately a half mile, You mean
to the williams number 3 well?

MR, McCORMICK: To the closest point on the Warren line to
which you could connect. ;

MR, TAYLOR: Apparently then, Mr, Hanners says their line

comes in from the northwest to the Williams Number 3 and 1f_that

is the case it would be approximately half a mile.
MR, McOORMICK: How far is that well from the Lea
County Water Company line? |
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MR. TAYLOR: Appro*iﬁqtely one-fourth mile, Maybe
Just a little more. _

MR. SPURRIER:  In the 1nterest of time ard some other
thlngs, lett!'s have about a ten mlnute recess, We will reopen
at 2:30 p.m. y

(Whereupon, the’ hearlng stood at recess for ten m1nutes.)~

MR, SPURRIER: The meeting will come to order, please.
We want to announce at this time that I am 901ng to recommend
to the Commission that this case be contiriued deflnltely to
the“élst day»of&November which is our next regularly scheduled

hearing and that at that time we want all the operators,

‘purchasers, and producers concerned in this pool to be:prepared

to furnish pertinent information and to be on hand to do so.

Further, if the operators have agreed Gpon and can show ratable

“take at that time that will be fine, If they can't, the

Cbmmission will enter ‘an -order for profation or an order for
shut down, If there is anyone who has an objection or comment
on that-we w°u1d 1iké to hear from you right now, That is what
I propose to do. - |
| MR. HANNERS: 'Thét will be entirely sétisfactory.

MR. MURRAY: No objection, .

MR, CLARK: No objection,

MR{ McOORMICK: We hope that you can arrive at a
fair solution to this YOurséIQeﬁ, but if you can't we want you
to be prepared to give us the technical data about the ‘
characteristics of the reservoir, the expected life of theA
wells, the drainage area, and also your exact uses of the -
gas and that parficula;}y applies to Warren, May I commen£
that the Commission does not look with favor oh the use of

this type of gas as Warren is now utilizing it and the

_Commission would look with faver upon Warren withdrawing

~»39=
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from this pool as a purchaser, so that all of this sweet
gas could be used for commercial or domestic purposes and

Warren would get its supply oxr fill its needs from residue

~ gas. We think that would serve the purposes of conservation.

MR. SPURRIER: I don't think the Commission wants to
get into a position'of detsrmihing end use,'but if this sﬁéet
gas. is belng used at the expense of the other, or if sour
gas .is belng flared whlle the sweet gas is being used, I
think the Comm1ss1on,has no alternative but to look upon
that with d&sﬁavor.

If there is nothing further, the meeting is adjourned,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
COUNTY "OF  BERNALILLO

Before me peisonélly appeared, Ada Dearnley, who

having been first)duly swo:nvsfates that,the»fo:egoing and

-attached transcript of the proceedings of the Oil Conservation

Commission on Octobexr 24, 1950 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is
a true and correct record of such proceedings to the best
of her skill and ability,

DATED at Albuquerque this 2nd day'of‘November, 1950,

My Commission expires:
‘August 4, 1952,
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THOMAS J. QUIGLEY
On EXPLORATION
3Il BANK OF AMERICA BUILOING

"BEVERLY HILLS, CALIFORNIA .
BRAOSHAW 2-4903 CR:swu:w {-7829

’ : O” {‘(‘ nr (‘su
October 18, 1950 X .m \ ke

N Loy sy

Me. R. R. Spurrier, Secretary
State of New Mexico v i

. 0il Conservation Commission

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Spurrier:

matter of “the a.pplication of Delhi 0Oil Corporation
the writer begs to suggest that their application

The writer and one of his assoclates are the owmers of a
-short’ quarter section in Township 30 North, Range 9 West,
which was purchased in good faith with the idea that it was a
fall quarter. Only when title came down was it learned that
it was a short quartar-

It is obvious that this would work a hardship on an owner
of the property, and it is for that reason that we are supporb-

 ing the application of’ Delhi.

Thenking you for your attention and with best wishes, I am

T3Qis
AIR MAIL

I e
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deseribes the matter so \lucidl

THOMAS J. QUIGLEY
Cit EXPLORATION
31t BANK OF AMERICA BUILDING
'BEVERLY HILLS, CALIFORNIA
BRADSHAW 2-4903 CReswVIEW 17829

November 10, 1950

State of New Mexico
011 Conservation Commission
P. O, Box 871

. Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attn: R. R. Spurrier
Secretary-Director

Dear ’Mr. Spurrier:

hope you will pardon me if I
tell you that I cannot agree that it soems like a good plan. °

If you would take time to outline the wells as they would fall
under the program, I think you will agree with me that the pattern
in those gections would be completely out of balance; and that it
would likewise interfere with the patiern in the next sections to
the west, - I cannot see where any injustice would be done anyone

if the N} of each of these sections would.be constituted a drilling

unit, and the S of each of these sections would likewise be con~
stituted a drilling wnit,

T4 is true that this would create drilling wnits of only 260
acres, instead of 300 acres which you propose, but it would harm
no one, and keep the drilling pattern in the area intact. Other-

wise some of these wells drilled as you propose on the Wi of these .

sections would be jamned up against the,ae other wells both east and
west,

Tnasmuch as Delhi wrote me that they were asking for a program
such as I have just outlined, I would greatly appreciate your re-
considering this matter, as I think it would be best for all con-
cerned. X

{

Thanking you for your courtesy and with best ‘wishes, I am

TJQss

ATR MAIL
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In veply %o your lettor of NHovomber 6, 4n vhich you refer to Delhits
- but the following vas approved on the day of the hoaring: ' -
‘A1l of the extrems west quartar sootions or townghips 30 and 31 north,

.of about 300 adres oach., Enclosed pleass find a towmship plat upon
wvhick'I hava attompted to show in red penci.l, wvhat I mean,

- __'l'he oast half of each section on the west sids of thems two townships
B> 5 b neoeaaarﬂy bocome a drilling blook,

Rovember 7, 1950

Hr. 'n:euu J» Quigley -
311 Bank of America Budlding
svorly Hills, Galifornia

mar Mr, Quj-gle"‘

application, Cass 235, we have not yat isswed an order on this case, _

Range 9 vest, will be commnd tized by 3'as to form four drilling units

Very truly yours,
' STATS OF KBV MEXY00
OIL, CONSBRVATION COMMISSION

Ch i ks A Th e ettt e 3 P SN e s e s T T

R, R, Spurrier
Seoxetary-Divector

. RRSthwy
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THOMAS J. QUIGLEY
Ot EXPLORATION
311 BANK OF AMERICA BUILDING
BEVE‘RLY HILLS, CALIFORNIA
BRADSHAW 2:4903 CRestviEw t-7829

November 6, 1950

" New Mexico 01l Conservation bommission
.Po n_Box 871
-Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attn: R. R. Spurrier, Sscretary ) - e

: ’ : . S In re: Case 236 - Delhi
: © Application.
Gentlemen: ,

Some time ago I was advised that the hearing was to be held
on October 24th relating to the asbove case, and understood. that
the application was for an ‘order permitting. the communitizing of
short or narrow quarter sections on the north - south basis as 2
they lie along the west side of Townships 30 and 31 North, Range
9 West, stc.

Inasmuch as I am the owner of the NW% of Section 6 - 30 North
- 9 West, I waa naturally interested in this matter. My quarter
section eompriaes only approximately 100 acres. I also received a
latter from Delhi Oil Corporation advising me that £hey intended
to drill the N of Section 6 making a unit out of that, and also
the S% of Section 6 making & unit out of that. In other words,
there would be 260 acres in each drill block, and they suggested
that I pay my proportionate share of the well which they were to
drill in the-NEZ of Section 6, snd receive my proper proportion of
the proceeds. I wrote them two or three times (regarding this, and
have never had a comprehengivs regly. They have gone ahead and

-are drilling a gas well on the NEjx.

Now to my amazement I have been told that at your meeting on
October 24, 1950 that instead of maxing the: Nz of each aeotion and
the S% of each section separate and: distinct drill blocks, There
has been some new proposal whereby the Ef of the sestion would be-
oome & drill blook, and in some way whioh I do not understand the
acreage on the west line would be made into _some sort of drill
blocks, which 1t seems to me would entirely upsst the drilling
pattern in the entire aiea and generally would make a mess of
things. I am, therefore, very anxious to hear from you at once
a8 to what the sltuation actually is, as I understand that you
have not yet glven a final decislion in the matter.

Thanking you for an sarly reply, and with my very best wishes,

Yours sincerel:z
THOMAS &F. QUIGLEY

I am

TJQss

"AIR MAIL - SPECIAL DELIVERY
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NOTICE FOR PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

The State of New Mexico by its Oil. Gohéoivaﬁion Commission hereby gives

notice, pursuant to law, of the following public hearing to be held
October 24, 1950, beginning at 10200 o'clock A.M, on that day in
the Hall of Representatives of the Oapitol,’ in Santa Fe, New Mexico.

-

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

Delhi 0il Corporation, Dallas, Tex,,
Foster Mor:oell, 011 and Gas Super-
visor, U.S.,G«S,, and all persons
and/or corporations having any

~ interests

‘Cage 236

In the matter of the application of Delhi 0il Gorporstion, Dallas,
Tex,, for an order permitting the commnitizing of short or

. narrovw quarter-sections on a north-south basis as they may lie

along the west side of Townships 30 and 31 North, Range 9 West,
for the purpose of creating drilling units and allowables ap- i
pmximately corresponding to the spacing and allowsble requirements

of Order No. 799 relating to the Blanco-lbsa Verde gas pool in Sa.n
Juan-County, New Mexico.

Given under the seal of tha 011 Conservation Commission of New
Mexico at Santa Fe, . New Mex:lco, on September 28, 1950.

STATE OF NEW mzxoo
OIL GONSERVATION GOMMISSION .
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Wr 6, 1950

Delkd O Corporation
Burt Building '
Dallas, Texas

Enclosed pleass ind signsd copy of Ordex No. ;3635-; 4nsued in connee~
tion with Caso 236, hoaxd in Santa Fe, Nev Mextco, on Ootober 24, 1950,

-

Yory tmlyvyou»ra.

STATE CF NEW. MEXIO0
OTL CORSERVATION cOoMISSTON

R. Re Spurrie¢
seorat,wr--mxecbor

RRSstw
ensle




055. & Qas SupeTviscy
United States Geol

Box 997

Dear Mre Morrells

Enclosed pleass find sigoad

 RESIW
onole

ogical

hoaxd in

copy

survey -

: gf' opder Noe R=35; 1psved in
Santa Fo, New Mexico, on Ootober

Very truly yourss
gTATS OF NEW MEXIOO
OTL CONSERVATIOR COMMISSION

Y

R. Re Spurrier

connece
24; 1950,

Seoretary-Director .
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AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO % : . -
COUNTY OF SAN JUAN o

...... . B Qe _Magee , belng first duly sworn, on ozth
states: that he is thK ¥WH3ENr-advertising manager of the Farmington Dally Times, a

dally newspaper published, and of general paid circulation In San Juan County, /New
Mexico, said néwspaper being. the successor, witkiout interruptlon of the Farmmrbon

said County and State, continuously and without interruption, for more than 2% weeks
immediately prior to its succéession by said dé.uy paper; that sald Farmington Times
Hustler was, and the Farmington Dally Tithes is entered and mailed under the second
class postal privilege in said County, that being the County in which the notice, of which
a copy as published, is hereto attached and made part hereof, Is required to be published;
that sald notice was published in the Farmington Daily Times in the English language
once each week for ... ON® . consecutive weeks on the following dates, to-wit:

day of ... m Octobﬁr_, 19.. 50

1st Publicatlon on the ...3..c....

2nd Publication on the ... day of . ' , 10
3rd Publication on the —........... , 19
4th Publication on the .......... day of ... : o 10

M-Advertlg{ ng Manager

t.Q_Qm

Subscribed and swom to before me this ?

, 19979

e At Sl

Notary Public

day of

My corr;‘rfji:ssldn expires: ..My.Commission Expires,Ftb. 23,.1954

SRR i

umé -*w.‘;'.rp i e b nor A A

Times Hustler, a weekly newspaper formerly published and of genefal paid clrculatlon in .

iR *P‘mﬂ:&fvxr#ﬁ
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S A
£ oy ‘cé‘nsznvanou COMMTSSION -
K TThE State of New Mexico by “1(s ol :
{ Oﬁpservnlon Comlssion - heteby *'gives . ; N
. netice,” . pursusnt- o law, of: the- following . !
] publlc ‘heating i'to ‘be ‘held * O¢tobe ; :
3 932’9 Q:)‘;:m)gallﬂolm !oigpres:g\hmes oz : ; 3 '
T n . |
; Bdel et s mg(e,v“u Mt | Affldawt of Pubhcat1on : .
State of New Zlexrco s
. = "County of Santa Fe J )
; “'the s'- pimuou o:}’ : .
i ration, . Dail \s, T Tex.; 16t
! nitting meucoml;:&x:‘l‘tslzlgg of
H uarter- :
! I?l :)::a’i - me%lﬁ‘ym Yy, -gon:,:j : 1, Will Harrlson , being first duly sworn, [
: ¢ >of (Towns « S :
Tt P‘ﬁo?fii’x’&"‘?ﬁﬁ declare and say that | am the R w— (Edltor) of the__Santa Fe
responding to the. spacing. . :
1 e Haneo e Ve % New ngan , a daily newspaper, publlshed in the English Ty
{ : 8‘" Jusa Cotnty, N“.M, Language,-and havinga general circulation in the City and County of Santa Fe, State of
: New Mexico, and being a newspaper duly qualified to publish legal- notices and adver-
i tisements under the: provisions of Chapter 167 of the Session Laws of 1937; that the -
publication, a copy. which is hereto attached, was pubhshed in said paper!ﬂ!ﬂﬁlmﬂlmuk
‘ for.__ONG time eaks 4 "
_the regular issue of the paper dunng the time of pubhcatnon, and that the notice” was

published in the newspaper proper, and not in any supplement, ofCBNEMUNRRK for

one_ tima mﬂmmmumm: publication bemg on the ’{
- 20d. _ day of. Vetober, 1950, Andribevtsatpdionn.
TG, : _ IRKNMONE , T9AR..-; that paymem i

for said advertisement has been (duly made), or- (assessed as court costs); that the
undersigned has personal knowledge of the matters and things set forth in this affidavit.

Editor- NUsssga
Subscribed and sworn to beforc-: me this 2/“ d— } ~ o

b . l:ines,\ e tiMeS, $e : , 1 , p
‘ N } : . Tax s ______ S day Om i TR T e ’ A'D'I ‘9{
e S ol 3.70 __NMaaa K .MQuAAM AUAAL L )

Notary Public

Lo i ; : .
- Received payment, . , My Commissicn expires - :

w14, [ FLI '

" PUBLISHER’S BILL

37 lines, one time at __$m7~_-..3.:1Q

By
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'/
; Septenber 29, 1950
f | SANTA FE NRW HEXTCAN -
FARMINOTON TIMES RUSTLER
; !’amington, Now Hoxioa )

R S RE{ Case Yo, 236 ‘Notico of Publleution R T
R " Gentlement | o
| Pleaso publish the enclosed notice once, irmediately., Pleame proof

read 4% notice ocarefully and aond a copy of tho paper carrying mich -
notice to this orfice. : , :

¢ g Pty e | St 7 e P+

v o GOMPLETION OF ‘THE mnmcmxon sum PUBLISHER'S AFFIDAVIT N DUPLICATE.‘

For payment, please sutmit etatoment in duplicate and sign and return
the enclosed voucher, A e

PLEASE PULLISI HOT IATER THAN Ootober 6, 1950, - | R

Very truly yours, : h X

. bpw : ~ Scoretary-Director
‘ Ene, = 2 e
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DELHI O1L CORPORATION
1315 PACIFIC AVENUE

o DALLAS |, TEXAS B Jm—;w,
A 2.5 {0 4 September 25, 1950

]

i .
ol

s

APPLICATION FOR HEARING REGA DING COMMUNITIZATION OF 1EASES ON
A NORTH-SOUTH BASIS ON THE WEST TIER OF SECITONS, TOWNSHIPS 30
NORTH, 9 WEST AND 31 NORTH, ‘9 WEST

Mr. Re R« Spul‘riﬁr

State 01l Congervation Commission
State of New Mexico

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Déar Mr. Spurriers

Application is hereby made to the State 01l Conservation Commission
to have permission granted to communitize the short sections on &
North-South basls on the West side of Townships 30 North, 9 West, and
31 North, 9 Weste This application is being made to prevent waste
and unnqcessaxfy'drainage,'»r and Lo give the operators who own the -
‘acreage on the West side of the above named tomships a full driiling -
unit of 320. acres in order to obtain full allowables for wells -
Jocated in this area. ’ _

Iw,pggai 1e, we would like to have this hearing set up for ,
(October 11, 1950 Please let me hear from you at your earliest ‘con~
veniencee - B

/[;{;A‘fl 2 1.,,/‘ Yours very truly,

[ ’éf({zf '3 /' &

DELHI OTL,_GORPORATION

3

Land Department
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NOTICE FOR PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL conssnvmzon COMMISSION

The Stabe of New Msxico by its Oil ‘Gonservation Commission hereby gives notice,
pursuant to law, of the following public hearing to be held October 24, 1959,
beginning at 10300 o'clock A.M. on that day in the Hall of Representatives of
the Gapitol in Sa.nta. Fe, ﬁm’,l{ew Moxico,

STAYE OF NEW MEXICO 10

Delhi 0il Corporation, Dallas, Texas;
Foster Morrell, 0il avdGas Supervisor,
U.S,G.S8., and all persons and/or Cor-
-porations having any interest;

In the matter of the application of Delhi 0i1 Corporation, Da].las, “fox,,
for an order permitting the communitizing of short or narrow quarter-
sections on a north-south basis as they may ﬂ‘ilong the wost side

of Townships 30 and 31 N, R, 9W for the purpose of creating drilling units
and allowables approximate corresponding to the spacing gnd allowable
requiremsnts of Order No. . relating to the Blanco-Mssiysrde gas

pool in San Juan %ounty; xico,
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